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Dear Parents: 

Each year students in Grades 4 and 7 are required by the Ministry of Education to write a set of three 
provincial tests called the Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA).  The Foundation Skills Assessment is 
an annual province-wide assessment of all B.C. students’ academic skills in grades 4 and 7, and 
provides parents, teachers, schools, school districts and the Ministry of Education with important 
information on how well students are progressing in the foundation skills of Literacy and Numeracy.  
The FSA is the first of four times in a student’s K-12 education when they participate in provincial 
assessments: Grade 4, Grade 7, and twice during the graduation years in Grades 10-12. 
The purpose of the FSA is to: 

• Provide system level information on student performance 

• Provide districts and schools with information on student performance. 

• Support decision making (interventions, planning, resource allocation, curriculum, policy, 
research) 

The new FSA will be administered in October-November, which means teachers will have student 
results earlier in the school year. This information will support decision making in the classroom and 
at the school and will provide districts and the Ministry of Education with important information on 
how well students are progressing in reading, writing, and numeracy. 
 
FSA is meant to complement the information teachers collect on student performance through 
ongoing methods of assessment. 
 
The redesigned Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA) is aligned with the redesigned curriculum and 
reflects the recommendations from the Advisory Group on Provincial Assessment (AGPA). The FSA 
has a focus on collaboration, communication, critical thinking, and the foundations of literacy and 
numeracy. 

Students in Grades 4 and 7 at Forest Grove are scheduled to write the FSA tests between October 
20th and November 12, 2021.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the school 
(kurt.gurney@burnabyschools.ca or 604-296-9026). For further information about FSA, visit the 
Ministry of Education website at http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/assessment/fsa/. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kurt Gurney  
Principal 
Forest Grove Elementary 
8525 Forest Grove Drive, 

Burnaby, BC V5A 4H5 

W: 604-296-9026        
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